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Welcome to Issue Eleven 

Alex Hulme Foundation Newsletter 
 

We always look forward to the time when we can sit down 

and tell you what has been happening behind the scenes  

at the Alex Hulme Foundation as it gives us an opportunity 

to tell you, and all the wonderful people who support this 

legacy to Alex, how your support is making a difference. 

Thankfully, the last three months have been just as hectic 

as the previous with many developments, events and 

opportunities keeping us busy. We wouldn’t have it any 

other way as it proves to us that Alex’s name is becoming 

known alongside the work the charity that bears his name. 

We continue to be amazed and humbled by the kindness 

and support we receive from so many and we will forever 

be in your debt. Thank you to each and every one of you 

from the bottom of our hearts. 

 

 

OUR SPECIAL ALEX 

 
ENHANCING RESEARCH INTO NON HODGKIN LYMPHOMA IN CHILDREN 

ASHTON on MERSEY SCHOOL  

and 6th FORM 
As mentioned in the last edition, we were delighted to be 

informed that the 6th Form at Alex's Secondary school, 

Ashton on Mersey, had kindly nominated the Alex Hulme 

Foundation as their Charity of the Year.  

The school set themselves the difficult target of raising 

£6000 for the Foundation during their fundraising week in 

March. We were amazed when were informed that not only 

did they achieve that target; they smashed it by raising an 

unbelievable total of £8026. There were many fundraising 

events during the week and proceedings were rounded off 

by a mass balloon release on the Friday.  

Our thanks must again go to Mrs. Baddeley and Mrs. Fox 

and every member of the 6
th
 Form, the staff and students 

at the school, their families and their friends. Thank You. 

As an add on to this, the 6th Form and the main school 

were selected to receive recognition at the Greater 

Manchester Award ceremony held at the Manchester 

Hilton on 7
th
 July 2014. It was a massive honour to be 

shortlisted for these awards and although the 6
th
 Form 

weren’t chosen in their own right, the main school was 

chosen as Secondary School of the Year and recognition 

was given to them for their work in supporting Alex and the 

Foundation.  

We are delighted that Matt will be following in Alex’s 

footsteps when he joins the school in September where he 

will be made to feel part of their family just as Alex was, 

and still is. 

WOODHEYS PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Friday 25

th
 July 2014 marks the close of a very important 

part of our lives as Matt completes his final day at the 

school. This chapter started on 2
nd

 September 2003 when 

Alex walked into the school for the very first time. We 

cannot speak highly enough of the Headteacher Mrs 

Daniels and the wonderful staff who, since that day, have 

played such a massive part in moulding our special boys 

into the young men of whom we are so proud. We will 

never forget how the school has been behind us as a family 

since that fateful day when we lost Alex. From the moment 

the news spread the love and support we have been 

afforded has been unrelenting. The pupils, their families, 

the governors and the staff have done everything within 

their power to share our grief and a whole lot more. We are 

humbled and honoured that Alex now has a remembrance 

garden at the school, named after him, where pupils can 

share a moment to remember their own loved ones. 

Donations for the end of school own clothes day in October 

are donated to the Foundation and the parents association 

willingly allow us to have a stall at any events they hold. 

Although Matt will move on in September, we will of course 

remain in close contact with the school. We are privileged 

to have made so many friends their over the years and will 

never forget the part they have played in our lives. Thank 

you. 

 



  

SORCHA FORDE 
AHF PHD STUDENTSHIP 

 

Progress 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

UNIVERSITY OF CAMBRIDGE 
      DEPARTMENT OF PATHOLOGY 

DIVISION OF MOLECULAR 
HISTOPATHOLOGY 

 

 

 

First of all I would like to thank all of you that supported 

the AHF Star Ball – it was a fantastic event and it was 

great to meet up with everyone again and to talk about 

our progress. Congratulations to Dave and Nic once again 

for organizing a memorable and enjoyable event.  

 

We have made good progress this first half of the year; 

Jackie laid the ground work and produced some 

preliminary data that will be followed up by Sorcha Forde, 

our first Alex Hulme Foundation PhD student (pictured 

right looking far too glamorous to be a scientist!!).  

Sorcha did very well in her final exams at Trinity College 

in Dublin having been awarded a first class honours 

degree and we look forward to welcoming her to the lab in 

October when the next academic year commences.  

 

We also said goodbye to Jackie, who will return to the 

University of Kent in October to finish her undergraduate 

degree. We wish Jackie success with her final year exams 

and are pleased that she found her year in the lab to be 

both fruitful and an opportunity to continue learning, 

Jackie has written a report included in this issue of the 

newsletter. 

 

As I look out of my window at the sunshine, it leaves me 

to say that I wish you all a lovely summer and happy 

travels to those of you off to foreign destinations, and as 

always I very much admire you all for your support for the 

Foundation and your fundraising efforts. 

 

Kind Regards  

Suzanne  

 

Dr Suzanne D. Turner PhD 

Leukaemia and Lymphoma Research Bennett Fellow 

 

* Contact us via the website -  www.alexhulmefoundation.co.uk* or * E-mail – info@alexhulmefoundation.co.uk * 

 * Follow us on Facebook – Alex Hulme Foundation   * Twitter - @alexhfoundation     *Linkedin* 
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A NOTE FROM JACKIE 

 

Working in the Turner lab has been a fantastic 

experience which has allowed me to put all sorts of 

new techniques and skills into practice while carrying 

out research to identify the cancer stem cells within B-

cell Non-Hodgkin Lymphoma.  

 

The lab has been a wonderful environment to work in 

due to the amazingly positive attitude of Suzanne and 

all other members who have helped me to progress 

through the project. 

 

I am very pleased and proud to have contributed 

towards this project and I know that many more leaps 

forwards will be made in the years to come.  

 

I would personally like to thank the Alex Hulme 

Foundation for the funding that has allowed me to 

move to Cambridge and to carry out the work.  

 

The whole opportunity would not have been possible 

without your support.  

 

Thank you 

Jackie Waller 

 

 

TOGETHER WE ARE MAKING A DIFFERENCE 

http://www.alexhulmefoundation.co.uk*/
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***************                                TOGETHER WE WILL MAKE A DIFFERENCE    ***************  

3rd ANNUAL *STAR* BALL 
Worsley Park Marriott Saturday July 5th 2014 

 

We were delighted to be joined by 142 guests, many who had 

travelled long distances to join us. It was great to see so many 

familiar faces returning for the second or third time but also 

many who joined us for the first time. Everyone looked 

fantastic in their finery and ensured it was the special occasion 

we hoped it would be. 

It will always be our intention that this annual get together will 

be a celebration of Alex as well as a thank you to everyone 

who has embraced our wish to create this legacy for him.  

We were delighted to be joined again by our researcher Dr. 

Suzanne Turner. Suzanne was able to provide us with an 

interesting and informative update on the work that her team 

has been undertaking on our project. Suzanne’s presentation 

was very well received and helps everyone understand where 

their support has been channeled. 

We were also delighted to welcome for the first time our 

Ambassador, Sam Tuitupou. Sam gave a very moving speech 

on how family life is very important to him and is obviously a 

precious and valuable part of his upbringing. We are honoured 

Sam agreed to help promote our cause and his presence has 

already paid off in so many ways. 

Proceedings were opened by a welcome address from our 

Patron Councillor Jane Baugh. Jane has been an inspiration 

to us since we first met her in November 2011 whilst she was 

Mayor of Trafford. We will always be indebted to her for the 

belief she has shown in what we are trying to achieve. 

Guests were treated to a delicious three course meal 

consisting of choices from Confit of Duck or Soup, Beef, 

Salmon or Mushroom Risotto followed by Cheesecake or 

Chocolate Delice. Entertainment was provided by Midweek 

Sax, led  by Alex & Matt’s Year 6 primary school teacher John 

Byrne, Caricaturist Dean Dermody, and back by popular 

demand for the third year running, magician James Anthony, 

(we still have no idea how he does it!) Photographs were 

taken by James Broome Photography and Tour Guide 

entertained us into the small hours. Holding the evening 

together was compere and auctioneer, Trevor Dwyer Lynch. 

Everyone attending showed great generosity by taking part in 

a number of fundraising activities such as a Ladies & Gents 

draw, a raffle and an auction.  

In addition to the fantastic amount raised on the night we were 

overwhelmed to receive an extremely generous donation of 

£1000 from Sandy Gonzalez from the Isle of Wight. Sandy 

kindly gave a week’s holiday at her seafront cottage as a prize  
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at last year’s Ball, but unfortunately that wasn’t possible 

this year.  As a consequence she decided to make this 

generous donation for which we are so grateful. This 

makes an unbelievable total raised of £5515.16! 
 

Special thanks to the many organizations and individuals 

who donated prizes: 

Ashton on Mersey Golf Club, ASK Design, Asda 

Living, Audi Manchester, Andy & Elaine Barnard, 

Jane & Peter Baugh, B&Q, Boden, Boots, Barbara 

Bowden & Ken Jackson, Claire’s Sweet Boutique, 

Comedy Store, Alan & Dawn Concannon, David & 

Carole Coram, Daytona Manchester, Disney, Duerrs, 

Enoteca Monton, Frog & Bucket, Hasbro, Hobbycraft, 

Innocent Drinks, Dave & Jean Jamieson, Legoland, 

Marks & Spencer, Mothercare, Parkway Prestige, 

Justin Price, Reddish Joinery, Richer Sounds, Mike & 

Chris Rose, Royal Exchange Theatre, Sale Sharks, 

Sainsburys, Sea Life, Tesco, Intu Trafford Centre, 

Venture Photography, Simon, Carolyn & Jack 

Waywell, Judith & Bill Westhead, Helen & Barry 

White, Mike & Jenny Williams, Sam Williams, Worsley 

Park Marriott, Zebra Technologies, Mr & Mrs Crofts. 
 

It may seem a way off but we would be grateful if you 

would put the following date in your diaries. 
 

Saturday 11
th

 July 2015 - Cottons Hotel & SPA 

Manchester Road, Knutsford, Cheshire WA16 0SU 

 

MATT & SAM AT 
THE *STAR* BALL 
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  Patron – COUNCILLOR JANE BAUGH                         ***************                                Ambassador – SAM TUITUPOU 

BAXTER’S BLOG 
Hi Everybody, I hope you are all ok and your noses are wet 

and shiny?  

I remember saying that I hope the big bright yellow thing 

appears in the sky soon, well it has, and I can’t stop 

panting.  

I have been told that some of you make nice comments 

about my bloggy so I hope you like reading about what has 

happened to me since last time. 

The big thing was a holiday to a place called the Isle of 

Wight to see my Auntie Brenda as well as my cousins 

Emma and Renco and their family, Kai and Zac. Renco 

speaks funny sometimes and I think he may have had too 

much sun but Emma says he is just speaking Dutch! 

It was a long way in the car so I got a treat of being able to 

sit on the back seat which was great as I could see where 

we were going. I was worried at one point though when I 

thought Dad was going to drive into the water but we ended 

up on this big metal thing that moved on the sea. I went 

upstairs and could see all this water and would have 

jumped in but Dad wasn’t squeezing me a bit tightly It was 

a bit windy though and my ears were flying everywhere so I 

couldn’t see much. I had a great time and got to see lots of 

different things.  

I did get chance to get in the sea though but I wasn’t too 

keen as it kept chasing me. I was just sniffing the stones 

then all of a sudden the water came running at me so I had 

to jump and run away. 

I have been to see some people running for Alex and some 

riding their bikes. I even watched some men kicking a 

football yesterday but they wouldn’t let me join in. They said 

something about me being like Suarez but I don’t know 

what they mean! There are always lots of people at these 

things which is great because I get lots of strokes and 

cuddles; some people even take my picture and request to 

be my friend on Facebook. 

It’s not been all good though as I have had two haircuts 

since I last wrote to you. I don’t like being left there but it 

was nice to be able to take my coat off.  

Anyway, my dinner is ready so best go before Matt eats it! 

Hope to see you all very soon. 
 

Until then, look out for me on Facebook as Baxter Hulme. or 

please e-mail at baxter@alexhulmefoundation.co.uk  
 
 

Baxter  xx 

 

AleXmas 
It may be a little early but best to be prepared! 

Lisa Rowley, a member of the award winning and 

well renowned ‘Affinity Show Choir’ has arranged a 

Christmas concert at the Manchester Cathedral on 

Monday 15
th
 December 2014, 6:30pm for a 7pm start. 

Tickets are priced at £5 each and can be obtained by 

contacting the Foundation at 

info@alexhulmefoundation.co.uk or by following the 

link on the Alex Hulme Foundation website. 

THANK YOU 
We owe a massive debt of gratitude to the Rotary 

Club of Stockport Lamplighters for the fantasic 

support they have given to the Foundation over the 

last two years. In total its members and supporters 

have raised an incredible £1725. Thank you. 

RYDE,  
ISLE OF WIGHT 

THE GIVING MACHINE 
If you shop online, by subscribing to 

TheGivingMachine and for the sake of a couple of 

extra clicks, you can raise money for the Foundation 

at no extra cost to yourself. If you haven’t already 

joined, please visit www.thegivingmachine.co.uk 

to find out more.  

 

mailto:info@alexhulmefoundation.co.uk


  

We Will Always Love You, You Will Always Be With Us In Our Hearts 
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TURNER LAB ‘SELFIE’ LIAM, SUZANNE, GAVIN, 

TIM, MILLIE & JACKIE 
 

 

 

News 

CHARITY GIVING UPDATE! 
As advised in earlier issues, having been investigated by 

the Charities Commission, The Dove Trust which ran 

Charity Giving, who in turn collected our online donations 

and sponsorship money during 2011 and 2013, have now 

been closed down owing the Foundation approximately 

£5,000. It is estimated that around £2.2M is owed to 

charities and that approximately £500,000 is available for 

an initial distribution to over 1,800 charities and good 

causes. The Charity Commission want to make a 

distribution as soon as possible, but they have been 

advised that, given the complexity of the charity and trust 

law issues involved, only the court can decide on the fairest 

and most equitable approach to distributing currently 

available funds.  

The directions hearing was held in Court on Thursday 3
rd

 

July 2014 as planned. The Court heard submissions from 

lawyers representing the Charity Commission, the Interim 

Manager and Keith Colman a past trustee of the Dove 

Trust. The Court recognised that the matters are complex 

and that its judgment would need to take into account a 

number of factors. 

The Court will decide the basis on which the funds are held 

and give directions on how the distribution of available 

funds should be made. These directions are expected in 

due course and further updates will be provided when they 

arrive. 

All future donations and sponsorship for the Foundation is 

being collected through BT’s MyDonate website along with 

the facility for those who wish to create a fundraising page 

for an event and tickets for forthcoming events.  
 

Please visit www.mydonatebt.com and search for the 

Alex Hulme Foundation. 

 

JUST TEXT GIVING 
Donations can now be made by texting ALEX29 to 

70070 along with the amount you wish to donate. For 

example, if you wish to donate £5 you would write a text 

message reading ALEX29 £5 and send it to 70070. 

Donations can be to the value of £1, £2, £3, £4, £5 or 

£10.  

 

you wish to add Gift Aid. If you do, we can claim back the 

tax you originally paid at the basic income tax rate. 

Example 

You earn £12.50 and £2.50 tax is deducted from this at the 

basic income tax rate. This leaves you with £10. You then 

donate the £10 through Gift Aid and we can claim an extra 

£2.50 (the tax you paid at basic rate) from the government 
to make your total donation £12.50. 

GIFT AID 
Gift Aid increases the value of your donations and means 

we can benefit even more at no extra cost to you. 

If you're a UK taxpayer, add Gift Aid whenever you make 

a donation and we can reclaim the basic rate of tax on 

your gift - that's a massive 25p for every £1 you give. 

Higher rate tax payers can claim additional tax benefits 

for donations they make to charity, which you can keep, 

or pass on to any charitable organization. 

As a taxpayer, you’ll already have paid tax on any money 

you donate to charity. When you donate, you are asked if 

 

FOREIGN COINS? 
Are you going abroad on holiday or on business this 

summer? If so, and you return with unused currency, you 

may find it difficult to exchange the coins back to sterling.  

The Foundation is now able to exchange foreign coins as 

well as notes, even those that are no longer in circulation. 

If you have any currency you wish to donate, please get 

in touch as this would be gratefully received. Thank you. 
 

info@alexhulmefoundation.co.uk 



 

Events 

ITEMS FOR SALE 
 

* AHF Bracelets* - £2                 *AHF Pens* - £1 

* Teddies - Alex Hulme Foundation* - £2 

* Wristbands* - Adult & Ladies/Youth Sizes - £2 

* Keyrings* - AHF - Alex Hulme Foundation - £2 

* Cross Stitch Cards * - Made to order £1.50 to £2  

*Simply Trafford COOKBOOK* - £4 

******************************************************* *******  

Thank you for your continued support. 

Dave, Nic, *Alex*, Matt & Baxter xxx 

We hope you enjoyed reading our newsletter. If you have any comments or items you would like to include in our 
Twelfth Edition due out on 15th October 2014, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
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Sales Donations Fundraising

Total Raised 
£162,425.95 

TOTAL @ 15/7/2014 

FUNDRAISING UPDATE 
Since the last newsletter many people have undertaken 

various types of events or made generous donations. Please 

see the website for more information on some of these 

events. 

 

Community Healthcare, Tameside, Glossop & Stockport 

Graham Curtis – 26 miles Manchester Bike Ride 

Carole Coram & Boden  

Tracey & Andy Dunkerley 

Jackie Galloway  

Marion Gilchrist  

Zoe Gmerek 

Sandy Gonzalez 

Steve Hardaker 

Katie Heywood 

Caroline Irwin 

Sue Davies 

Heather Wyatt 

Janet Beaumont  

Mayor of Stockport - Armed Forces Day 

Georgina Newton - Manchester 10K 

Sandra, Brian & Angharad Pearce  

Rotary Club of Stockport & Lamplighters - Heaton’s Open 

Gardens  

Mark Rowe  

Nicole Simon - Manchester 10K 

Mary Sears 

Mr & Mrs Thatcher 

Mayor of Stockport – Big Band Night - Arden Arms 

Offerton Women's Group 

St Mary's Church, Buckden  

Sealpoint - Hale 

Sheila Simon - Manchester 10K 

The Tora Seishin Academy 

TK MAXX 

Sharon & Chris Saunders 

Sally Sweeney  

Tameside & Glossop CCG  

Carolyn Waywell 

Graham Curtis - We Love Manchester 10K 

Sam Williams & friends - Charity Football Match 

 

Thank you to everyone for their efforts and support 
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FUTURE EVENTS 
Mayor of Stockport Events: 

Saturday 19
th
 July 2014 – Hazel Grove Carnival 

Saturday 26
th
 July 2014 – Stockport Carnival 

Thursday 7
th
 August 2014 – Rainbow 88 Cheadle Hulme 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

End of July 2014 - Matthew Leonard – Head Shave 

TBA - Graham Curtis – 400m Swim – Village, Ashton.  

3rd Sept 2014 - English Channel Swim - David Randall 

6
th
 Sept 2014 – Alex Day + Alan Cook Waxing at 8 

Edinburgh Close, Sale. 2pm All Welcome 

7
th
 Sept 2014 – Simon & Jack Waywell – Salford 10K 

13
th
 Sept – Carolyn Waywell – Tough Mudder 

For further details of these events, please visit the 

website: www.alexhulmefoundation.co.uk 

 

 


